Est
THE MARTIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

SPECIAL MEETING

October 1, 2018
MINUTES

The Martin County Council convened in special session Monday, October 1, 2018, in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Councilmen present were C. Richard Summers, Randy L. Wininger, James A. Stiles, J. Keith Gibson and Councilwomen Barbara McFeater ,M. Lynn Gee and Councilman Warren Albright. Also attending were Auditor Bobbie Abel, Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Rhonda Sanders, Recorder; Lynne Ellis, Judge; Judith Montgomery, Secretary Purdue Extension; Travis Roush, Sheriff; Nathan Hoffman, Surveyor.
President Summers called the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 6:00pm.
The minutes from the special meeting held September 10 & 11, 2018 were approved as submitted with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Albright.  All were in favor and the motion passed.  
An Additional Appropriation requested by Judge Ellis from the General, Transcripts/Depositions in the amount of $1,200.00. A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman McFeathers, seconded by Councilman Gibson. All were in favor and the motion passed.
President Summers read the Ordinance for Appropriations and Tax Rates for Martin County Solid Waste twice. A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman Gee, seconded by Councilman Wininger. All were in favor and the motion passed.
Carolyn McGuire, Assessor, submitted a letter requesting $5000.00 be transferred from Services and Charges and $10,000.00 be transferred from Capital Outlay to Personal Services. A motion to approve was made by Councilwoman McFeaters, seconded by Councilman Gibson. All were in favor and the motion passed.
The Martin County Humane Society Report and the Tourism Report were submitted.
The Council reevaluated the Sheriff’s Departments budget with Sheriff Travis Roush. After reviewing additional cuts were made in the amount of $32,000.00.  The Council also reviewed the wages for the part time and full time employees of Martin County. A discussion followed regarding a percentage raise versus an hourly wage.  A suggestion was made that the Council consider forming a Salary Committee to help with the future wage assessments. It was agreed upon that the Council will approve an hourly wage increase for 2019. Councilman Wininger requested a comparison of Martin County employee wages versus other counties of similar size for future reference. 
Surveyor Nathan Hoffman approached the Council requesting permission to purchase a Javad GNSS System for use by the Surveyor’s Office.  A brief discussion followed. The cost of the unit is $24,785.00.  He has approximately $13,000.00 currently available in his budget and is asking if the County can help with the balance.  Auditor Abel will evaluate if the funds are available. 
The Courthouse will be closed Monday, October 8, 2018 in observance of Columbus Day, November 6, 2018 for Elections and Monday, November 12, 2018 in observance of Veterans Day.
With no further business, at 7:18 pm the Budget Adoption Meeting was continued to Wednesday, October 10, 2018 at 6:00 pm for the Budget Adoption with a motion made by Councilwoman Gee and seconded by Councilman Gibson.  All were in favor and the motion passed.   The next Regular Session Council meeting will be held Tuesday, November 13, 2018 at 6:00 pm.  
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